
 

May 19, 2025 

 

IICL issues clarification on bottom side rails of refrigerated containers 

 Due to the variety of designs and profiles on bottom side rails and with the intent to 
clarify the correct component code to the used when estimating repairs, please 
note the picture below:  

 

 

Please contact technical@iicl.org if any questions. 

Organized in 1971, the IICL is a trade association, representing lessors of maritime containers 
and intermodal chassis. Its member companies, CAI International, Inc., Direct ChassisLink, 
FlexiVan, Seaco Global, SeaCube Container, Textainer Group Holdings Limited, TOUAX, TRAC 
Intermodal, and Triton International Limited, own or manage a significant portion of the global 
leased container and U.S. chassis fleets. 
 

The IICL is active in technological, educational, safety, environmental, governmental, regulatory, 
and security issues. Complementing its widely accepted industry standards and best practices, 
the IICL offers its inspector certification examinations for containers and chassis in more than 
5,000 locations around the world, supported by publications, tools and courses. 
 

For more information, please contact the IICL via info@iicl.org 
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